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SEPTEMBER 2015
	Editor’s Bit


It is now coming towards the end of the season and althoiugh that in itself is always disappointing it does at least mean that members have completed a number of rides and are beginning to get their thoughts together and write articles for the newsletter!! It is alwasys so lovely to hear what people have been up to throughtout the season and so after a rather sparse newsletter in June we now have a number of ride reports for you to read and information relevant to the rest of the season.
We have a lovely article from Betty Paul about the new Pickup Bank ride and which also shows that horseridng is by no means as dangerous as many day to day activities we participate in! Judy Ainsley with Tommy Piglet has given an enthusiastic report on another new ride this year, Medlock Valley and an equally enthusiastic and entertaining report of her expereince at the Inter Regional Championships at Cranwich from 10 year old Lily Gibbons. Thanks very much to these three for their welcome  contributions.
There is now only the Ulnes Walton Bridleways ride left on the Lancs Group Schedule and I have included a poster and entry form for those of you hoping to enter this. However there are other events still to take place and there are reminders of these later on in the Newsletter.

I hope you have all had a good season and achieved what you hoped to do and look forward to seeing you at the AGM in November.
Regards
Helen 


From the Chair………..
Hi All,

Well here we are approaching the last few rides of the season. Finally the weather has improved and we seem to be having that Indian Summer that everyone talked about during the depressing summer months we have just been through. 

I must say that the last few pleasure rides really were wonderful and thoroughly enjoyable i.e. Formby Beach and Croal Irwell Valley - lovely warm sunshine, and really good going for both, in addition to the excellent routes and superb organisation on the part of our trusty Ride Organisers.  Also the three new rides, Watergrove, Pick up Bank and Medlock Valley, were well supported and seemed to be enjoyed by everyone. It really is quite time consuming to set up a new ride from scratch and especially stressful if you haven’t organised a ride before so I am sure you will all join me in congratulating all the ride organisers involved for all their effort and hard work. 

One recent disappointment was the unfortunate cancellation of the Heapey Hack competitive ride. We had significant problems with the route this year as some of you will be aware, in that United Utilities have major works going on at various reservoirs up and around Tockholes, Darwen and Abbey Village. We made several trips up there to find alternative routes as we were told we would definitely be unable to ride one ‘key’ part of the route on the date of the ride. However, the alternative was not really viable for a competitive ride, and together with a couple of other contributory problems we took the sad decision to cancel it this year. I now believe that United Utilities have extended the date the bridle paths will be closed by twelve months until October 2016!!!!! So although we hopefully  plan to hold a Lancs Group Social Ride up there in the springtime, I am not sure about resurrection of the competitive ride as yet! 

Still with rides, I hope that you have all remembered about this year’s new rule that all riders need to help in at least one ride this season in order to be eligible for the Lancs Group Trophies. There have been plenty of opportunities this year to help as we have had quite a full calendar, so you need to get onto it fast if you haven’t yet done it! 

You may have noticed on the website ( and Facebook ) that our Annual Presentation Night is booked again at Ribby Hall - but in a different room this time – for Saturday 23rd January 2016. Please make every effort to come along and bring as many family and friends as possible. It’s a really good night with excellent food and excellent company - not to mention all the lovely rosettes and trophies etc. Full details of menu choices will be sent to you in December, but you can start planning and getting your party gear ready now. Remember the theme this year is ‘ Red Ties and Tiaras ‘, so we are hoping for some glamour!

Also up and coming on the agenda is the annual EGB Lancs Group AGM on Thursday 26th November, but you will receive individual notification about that shortly.  You will also receive a form to nominate members onto the Lancs Group committee and I would like to take this opportunity to encourage you to think about this role. We really would like to welcome a couple of new members on to the committee. There are a couple of vacancies coming up this time and we really do need some fresh ideas and ‘new blood’ to take us into the next season and beyond. So please do think about it and if you fancy having a go then ring me, or one of the committee for a chat about it.

One final event to mention is the start of our winter training series on Thursday evening 8th October at Charnock Richard Cricket Club, when a senior nutritionist from Dengie is coming to advise us on feeding horses in general, especially endurance horses, but also winter feeding requirements in particular. Further events in the series involve schooling sessions with your horse but these will be advertised separately. 

Well that’s it folks, enough information for now. Please enjoy the rest of the season and we’ll hopefully see you at the above events.

Sue Taylor-Green

EGB Lancs Group Chairman



Pickup Bank Blast
It was my intention to write this letter on 6th July to thank Sam and Jenny for their magnificent effort in organising Pickup Bank Blast for us. Here I am on 5th August preparing for Medlock Valley and too late for inclusion in the July newsletter. However - here goes – better late than never. 

Pickup Bank will go down with me as one of the most enjoyable rides in my 30+ years of pleasure riding. When I read the instruction highlighted in red on the talk around – “STEEP SECTION, is rideable, but dismount if you prefer”- my blood pressure shot through the roof. My trepidation increased when a neighbour who used to live and ride in the Darwen area regaled me with stories of disasters on the Bank. Now Fea and I are as confident as ever on the flat and uphill but downhill is a different matter – we sometimes trip and occasionally come down. However, since this was a new ride I desperately wanted to do it so off went the entry. 

[image: image9.emf]We rode with my friend Kathryn on her Mhairi and Colin on my Lena (see picture below) – three highlands heading for the hills in perfect riding weather, what more could one ask for? 

The ride was superb – such variety and views to die for. We crept down the bank with no real worries, and steamed back up fresh as daisies on the way home. So back in triumph came the highland brigade – three sets of smiling faces, shining eyes and pricked ears (and that was just the ponies!). 

Max and Becca were waiting for us with food and drink for the ponies whilst the riders tucked into those delicious butties. Thank you so much girls – you just put the icing on the cake for Kathryn, Colin and myself. 

I was on an all time high by now, and on the strength of this decided to try Medlock Valley, our other new ride so now I’m pondering the wisdom of this – will fifteen hard, hilly miles be asking too much of this pair of pensioners? What do you feel Fea? Time will tell. 

So thanks again to all who made this memorable experience possible for us. 

Happy riding everyone,

Betty Paul 

P.S. The euphoria couldn’t last – back home with the ponies tended to all I could think of was a long hot soak in the bath. Now I have a wonderful chair lift fitted in my bath and I was being gently lowered down when the lift suddenly collapsed on one side pinning me between the seat and the side of the bath (you should have seen the bruise I had to show for it!!) Just imagine – all those carefree kilometers on horseback then bucked off at home by an inanimate contraption!!! 


	EGB Lancashire Group AGM 2015

Thursday 26th November
A very important date for your diary!! 

Details will be sent out by letter to individual members. 

Do please try and attend if possible.



Medlock Valley Ride

I was pretty excited and so looking forward to the Medlock Valley Ride as I needed to chill. My journey there was cause for concern as my Sat Nav decided to take me a different way than the written instructions and I panicked at the time having to make a quick decision of which route to take. Sat nav won. However, I felt slightly uneasy travelling on the M60 when I should have been on M62. Then I clocked another horse trailer ahead in the distance. Ah Ha !!!!! I thought just maybe the driver is also heading for the venue  and they will know where they are  going. Yes!!!! They were making the same turns as my sat nav was asking me to do. But through little streets etc and I became worried !! The trailer stopped and we both looked out of the window together and she pointed to the Venue !! YEAH!!!!! Arrived safe and sound. 

 

I set off on The Piglet at 9.15am. He seemed keen and ready for the challenge ahead. What a beautiful day it was and the views were amazing. Pauline joined me and together we hit the hills and the tracks chatting most of the way round. Yes it was a little stony in places but The Piglet was carefully confident and tackled the terrain with much gusto. The route was soooo well marked , in fact I think it was the best marked route I have ever followed for such a long time. Even though we hit the roads a few times the whole ride was thoroughly enjoyable, extremely varied, tough going in places, but that’s what we love about ‘Endurance’ ! If every ride was flat and easy then it would not be as challenging and exciting as this one was. I also think a lot depends on how well your horse/pony can adapt to the variation of the land. The Piglet took everything in his stride and appeared to enjoy himself. I rode back to the venue at about 11.30am on a ‘high’ . I was also very chuffed with how my back had stood up to the test and I felt pretty good. 

  

So a huge thank you to Jenny and Jean and their helpers for all their effort they had put in arranging the ride and marking the route which was amazing. Also the fact that the weather was perfect enabling us to see the beautiful countryside and the hills, was the icing on the cake. 

  

Judy & Tommy Piglet 
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	Presentation Evening 23 January 2016

Another date for you to put into your diary if you haven’t already done so. It’s our usual venue, Ribby Hall Village and this year the theme is going to be Red Ties and Tiaras! 

More details in December




	Kilometerage Cards
Don’t forget this year kilometerage cards need to be sent into Sue Taylor Green by the 30th November at the very latest.  Full details are on the back of the card.
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Ulnes Walton Bridleways Association

Halloween Ride 

Sunday 1st November 2015
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Entr  £15.00 but £18 for late entries!!!!!        [image: image5.png]B
HALLOWEEN 7

BROOMTAIL 3008y Ko Maclarrugh




Venue: Longton Riding Club, Moss Lane, off Ulnes Walton Lane, 
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Leyland, Lancashire, PR26 8LW. 

Distance: approx. 12 miles/20km.

First Horse out 9am

Last horse out no later than 10.30
REFRESHMENTS, WATER, AND TOILETS ON SITE 

Also Prizes for Best Halloween Fancy Dress

Please download entry form from ulneswaltonbridleways@co.uk
Please make cheques payable to Ulnes Walton Bridleways Association
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 and send with an S.A.E. to Sue Taylor-Green,

 Nursery Cottage, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland, Lancs, PR26 8LU. 

 Phone 01772 436043.



The North Wests EGB Team

Inter Regional Championships - Cranwich
By Lily Gibbons age 10

On Friday morning my mum got out the big checklist and we started to tick things off. The list was huge because we did not know what the weather was going to be like and my mum did not want us getting cold and wet. I was a little worried that everything wouldn’t fit in her little car, but she squeezed it all in.

We arrived at Croft Top in Hyndburn to collect Sandy from his stable and wait for Kath and Izzy Wilson. We had agreed to travel together to the competition and Kath was going to show my mum how to crew. We were also going to sleep in the back of the trailer and Sandy would corral alongside Izzy’s horse, Gizmo.  I was very excited about setting off, but I do not think my mum was, as she is not used to camping out and getting mucky. Plus she is allergic to horses!

Kath arrived and we put Sandy in the trailer and all our equipment in the car. It looked like we were going away for a month. It was raining really heavy and we all got soaked. We got in the car and drove to Kath’s house where Izzy re packed the car and trailer.  Kath says that Izzy is “super organised” so it is best to let her make sure everything is done before we go.

At 12pm we set off. The weather was awful.  There were traffic jams everywhere.  The radio announced that it had rained so much in Manchester that a road had collapsed due to a giant sinkhole! The further south we went the weather seemed to improve. By mid-afternoon, Izzy is half-asleep and I am trying not to ask if we are nearly there yet.  I am so bored.

At about 7pm it has finally stopped raining and we come off the motorway. The postcode on the Sat Nav took us to a row of houses. Kath says she doesn’t think we are in the right place and asks mum to check the postcode. Izzy double checks it and it turns out that my mum has put in the organisers postcode and not the event postcode! Everyone finds this very funny - except mum. She says she’s sorry, but Kath and Izzy are laughing at her saying that they wanted to check out the local beauty spots. It’s another 30 minutes before we finally make it to Cranwich.

Kath teaches mum how to set up the corral and we get the ponies out.  We get their feed and water ready before we sort out the sleeping arrangements. I’m really tired and hungry.  Izzy is like a machine organising everything, whilst mum is setting up our beds and Kath is preparing something to eat on the BBQ. It’s about 11pm before I finally get to sleep.

Izzy and Gizmo are riding today with Shaun Walsh and Abby. I’ve met him before and he’s funny. They are doing a really big ride (65k) with a vet gate in the middle. Mum, Kath and I are going to crew them both. I’m looking forward to seeing them ride but I am not looking forward to crewing. It looks boring and wet, plus there are all those bottes to fill and everything is heavy.

Just before we set off for the first crew point, we receive a phone call, Sandy has decided to escape his corral and go looking for Gizmo. He must have been really lonely on his own. Mum, Liz, (the team manager) and me, run from the vet gate to the corrals to sort him out whilst Kath waves Izzy and Shaun off over the start line.

When we get to the Corral area Sandy looks really annoyed and is mad! He does not want to be in the corral on his own.  Liz speaks to the other inter regional teams who have horses left in corrals to see if someone will look after Sandy and keep him with their ponies whilst Gizmo is away. I don’t know if they will though as Sandy looks really cross! I think Liz is really good at asking nicely as the Cotswold Team agrees to look after Sandy. They love native ponies and they all recognised that he is an Icelandic pony so they know that he can be a grump. 

Once Sandy has been moved across to his new corral we jump into the car and drive to the first crew point to wait for Izzy and Shaun to arrive. We set out buckets of sloppy sugar beet water, clear water, and take lids off the slosh bottles. My job is to see if Izzy and Shaun need drinks or something quick to eat. When they arrive, everything happens so quickly and before I know it, the horses are sloshed and they are off again. Mum and Kath pack everything up really quickly and mum directs Kath to the next crew point. We crew at a couple more points and help at the vet gate.  Then we are off again to do the route once more. Everything’s so fast and Izzy and Shaun look like they are having fun. They are doing around 16.96 kph at this point.

At the next crew point there seems to be some trouble. Izzy telephones Kath and explains that they have gone the wrong route and missed a checkpoint and to correct it that will have to do a huge section twice.  When we finally meet them Izzy looks really upset, Shaun looks tired and Kath cross. Mum tells me that I need to keep quiet, carry on crewing and give them whatever they need to finish the race. They finish but they are both tired and unhappy. I really hope that it doesn’t happen to me.

We have a BBQ later that night and mum and I get to talk to everyone on the team and make friends. It’s really important that we get to know people because mum and dad don’t ride and I need escorts to be able to compete. If people can’t ride with me then I would not be able to compete and that would be so disappointing as I love endurance riding.  

It’s my race day! I am so excited!! I like riding with Jean Spalding, as she doesn’t mind me chattering when we ride and Sandy likes Harvey, her horse. A lady called Lesley is also riding with us on Daisy.  She seems really nice, and I hope she doesn’t mind me chattering too. I wish there were more children riding though. It would definitely be even more fun. Sandy started the ride with a heart rate of 40.  The weather was perfect – not too hot with a bit of cloud.  We went fast and averaged around 14 kph.  We seemed to canter the whole of the 33 k route.  It was great.

When we finish my mum and Kath had set up 3 areas for us, all with loads of water. The aim was to keep the horses together whilst they were cooling off so that their heart rates can come down quick. When I got off Sandy, mum told me to sit on the chair, keep quiet and have something to eat and drink. She pours bottles of water all over Sandy and tries to encourage him to drink. She then starts walking him around so he can eat the grass and calm down. He’s still really excited and keeps trying to nudge mum out of the way, plus have a good old rub on her. It’s really funny watching her shout at him for being naughty and I know that’s she’s going to be itchy because she’s allergic to horses but it’s funny watching her. Izzy uses a heart rate monitor to measure Sandy’s pulse and already it has dropped to 50 in less than 5 minutes. That’s really good and we still have about 25 minutes before we have to take him to see the vet. Mum keeps pouring water over him, then scraping it off, and then walking Sandy until it’s time to see the vet. 

Kath holds Sandy whilst the vet checks his heart rate and metabolic rates and I have to do the trot up.  I have noticed that Kath has a packet of polos in her pocket and this has kept Sandy quiet - so I think mum needs to try that trick too. The vet checks Sandy and says how lovely he is and he has a heart rate of 41.  He said “he looks like he enjoyed the ride and I think he could go around again!” I’m really happy with him; he’s such a good boy.

Once everyone has finished it’s the team presentation time and my mum tells me that there are about 35 other people in my Class and I have achieved a Grade 1. I don’t think I’m going to win the class but I’m very pleased with my rosette and medal. They call everyone’s name in the different classes and then they call my name as the winner of my class. I’m shocked but I’m really happy that super Sandy and me beat all the grown-ups. The NW team came 2nd and only beaten from 1st place by 1 point!

I love riding endurance, to me it’s not a race, it’s hacking out, meeting people and having fun on my super pony. He’s a barefoot Icelandic with a dorsal stripe and a big grumpy face. If you see us, say hello and give us a wave.  It’s the Pony Club endurance champs next week and John Illingworth from Cheshire EGB has agreed to escort me in the intermediate class.  I can’t wait!!
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 My winnings
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The NW team



	FOR SALE

Flexistirrups - like new. 

Quite small in size so would suit a child or small adult.

£30.00 ono
Ring Rachel on 07972 007889
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                             Training Evening                                                     
Feeding and Digestion in horses including

‘Taking your horse into winter’.

A talk by Tracey Hammond MSc. Equine Nutritionist from Dengie Horse Feeds.

On Thursday 8th October 2015 at Charnock Richard Football/Cricket Club, Charter Lane, Charnock Richard, Chorley PR7 5LZ.

7.30 prompt.

Light refreshments will also be provided.

Please email suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com to book your places and to allow us to order the appropriate amount of food.

Entry is free but donations will be welcome.
DISCLAIMER ANY COMMENTS MADE IN LETTERS RECEIVED FOR INCLUSION IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY THE VIEWS OF THE EDITOR OR MEMBERS OF THE EGB LANCASHIRE GROUP COMMITTEE
You are welcome to contact any of the committee but if your query is specific to one of the listed roles, then we suggest you contact the appropriate Committee Member, in the first instance.
Commitee

Chairperson:

Sue Taylor-Green, Nursery Cottage, Ulnes Walton Lane, Leyland, Lancs PR26 8LU.  Tel: 01772 436043 / 0787 664 7578      suetaylorgreen@hotmail.com                

Vice-Chairperson/ Membership Secretary:

Jean Merchant, 259, Rochdale and Bury Old Road, Heywood, Lancashire, OL10 4BQ.  Tel 01706 364360

Treasurer:

Linda Earnshaw, White Gable, Beech Rd, Elswick, Preston, PR4 3YB

Tel 01995 670438 


 lindaearnshaw@hotmail.com                                                    

Minutes Secretary and Group Liaison:

Yvonne Clark, 5 Woodland View, Broadclough, Bacup, Lancs OL13 8PD.       

Tel 01706 879740 /07779 330930                yvonneclark@btinternet.com                  
Joint Ride Co-ordinator and Equipment Officers:

Glenda Griffin, Home Farm, George’s Lane, Banks, Southport PR9 8HD
Tel:07714 753576

Web Administrator
Pat Kelly, 361 Southport Rd, Croston, PR26 8LQ
Members Liaison/PR:

Linda Cowperthwaite
Merchandising/PR

Jackie Lloyd

Newsletter Editor 

Helen Dawson, 48 Rectory Lane, Bury, Lancs, BL9 7TA. 

Tel: 0161 764 6534



ehd2011@btinternet.com
Trophy Secretary

Deb Bennett, 5 Woodland View, Broadclough, Bacup, Lancs OL13 8PD

Tel: 01706 879740 /07831 810788

deb.bennett1@btinternet.com
Safeguarding
Maxine Lang, Hawthorne lodge, Grange Lane, Stalmine, Poulton-le-Fylde, FY6 OJH   Tel 01253 700790 



maxinelang@hotmail.com
Rachel Woodruff, Withnell Station, Abbey Village, Chorley, PR6 8DA

Tel: 01254 830900

                                        

Entry Fees: £15.00 but £18 for late entries!!!!!








Closing Date: 26th October 2015
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A BIG THANK YOU


to all who helped at the Croal Irwell Ride


You did a great job and everyone enjoyed themselves on a wonderful ride.


From Ride Organisers Jean Merchant and Jenny Rand
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